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Hello everyone, 

The whole school have been planting sunflower seeds going this week, courtesy of Morrisons. 

The children are looking forward to helping them grow and see what lofty heights they reach! Blackbird Class 

have also been planting onion seeds and peas and some children helped Mrs Munslow sow wild flower seeds in 

an area of the field we’re setting aside as a wild area. The sun and the rain should see the flowers and vegetables 

grow quickly, so stay tuned for further updates and photos in the coming weeks. 

It’s a long weekend now – hope you all enjoy it. We’ll see everyone back on Tuesday. 

Regards, 

Mr Michael Allen 

Headteacher 

Attendance  

Whole school attendance for week beginning 19th April was 96.81% 

This week’s ‘Heroes’ are Blackbird Class with 98.57% attendance! 

Sunflowers 

On Thursday, two lovely ladies visited from Morrisons with pots, compost and sunflower seeds and every child 
planted their own sunflower. These are all in the children’s classrooms waiting to germinate and then to plant 
out in a bigger pot and then an even bigger pot! We’ll see whose sunflower has grown the tallest by the end of 
the summer term and award a prize.  

There’s some photos of children planting on our Celebration Assembly PowerPoint that’s posted on our website. 

 

Collective Worship 

On Thursday morning the whole school walked across to the church for Collective Worship. Caroline, Lorraine 
and Ben from the church had organised things brilliantly and we were all able to socially distance in our class 
bubbles. We’ve been invited to the church every other Thursday and when we are able to the church and the 
school would like to invite parents to come and join us for these Collective Worships. I’ve heard a rumour that 
there will be tea, coffee and biscuits on offer to parents too! 

 

 

@sambourneschool 

Learn to Love - Love to Learn 



Spelling Shed 

Well done to all our Spelling Shed Stars! 

 

 

Another parking complaint 

We have received a phone call from an upset resident about persistent, dangerous and inconsiderate parking at 
the rear of our school, near The Beeches.  We have contacted Warminster Policing Team, who we have asked to 
monitor the situation.  Please can I urge all parents to leave 5 minutes earlier and park further away from the 
school.   

Christ Church are more than happy for us to use the church car park which is opposite the school.                         

PE Kit Standards 

Please may I clarify that our school PE Kit is a plain white t shirt and plain black shorts. 

Our school PE Kit is white t-shirt and black shorts with trainers or daps. We ask for children to come in in their 
PE kit on PE days at the moment and we know that, at times, another layer of clothing is needed over the 
standard PE kit. We would like this to be a black sweatshirt and black jogging bottoms or children could wear 
their school jumper or school hoody over their PE Kit. These items are cheaply available at supermarkets. A smart 
PE kit makes a difference and is part of our school uniform.  

Children without correct PE kit will not be allowed to take part in PE.  

Walking Home 

If you want your child to walk home on their own please could you inform the school office before they do. We 
then know that we can let your child go without us worrying. Thank you. 

 

 



The Science Section  

This week, you can use the ‘Science Fun at Home’ leaflet to make a spinner from a sheet of paper or card and a 

few paper clips. You can also make a target, adding points for where the spinner lands, to turn into a fun 

indoor or outdoor game! 

https://pstt.org.uk/application/files/2315/9222/3220/2._Spinning_Science.pdf 

Financial Support 

We have been given a sum of money from Wiltshire Council to use to support any family who may be struggling 

financially.  There are so many people who have been affected by Covid-19; many have lost jobs or have had a 

reduction in working hours.  If you are facing harder time financially, we may be able to help in a small way.  So, 

if you need financial support, please give the school a call or email.  All calls and emails will be treated as 

confidential. 

Self-testing for COVID-19 - primary school testing 

Please see the letter on the front page of the school website that provides an update on the latest government 

information on wider testing of households with pupils at school. 

PTFA meeting 

Hello, I felt a little lonely as I stood on the front play area waiting for some parents to join me for a PTFA 

meeting – no one arrived ☹. 

I’ll be there next Friday morning at the same time and I’ll send a reminder out via the Jotter on the Thursday 

before. 

Mr Allen  

Breakfast Club 

The opening times for the Breakfast Club are: 

Monday – 7.50am 

Tuesday - 7.50am  

Wednesday – 7.35am 

Thursday – 7.35am 

Friday – 7.35am 

The cost per morning is £4.00. Please book in advance and pay via ParentPay. 

Mrs Ringwood will be supervising the club. 

Mobile Phones in school 

Children are not allowed mobile phones in school. If your child needs to have a mobile phone because they are 

walking home on their own, then they should be handed in at the school office at the start of the day or given 

to Mrs Ringwood on arrival at Breakfast Club. 

https://pstt.org.uk/application/files/2315/9222/3220/2._Spinning_Science.pdf


Gardening Volunteers 

A while back we asked if there were any keen parents who would like to plant up our beds, baskets and 

containers with flowers and vegetables. COVID got in the way of taking up the kind offers we received.  If you 

are available, we would love your help.  We have some money to spend on things but donations of bedding 

plants and vegetable plants would be gratefully received. 

Dates for your diary 

2020-2021 

Monday, 3rd May  Bank Holiday - School Closed 

Friday, 28th May Last day of term 5 

 



 



 



 

 

 



 


